

15th February 2016

Aberdeen Boat Club F20 Shum Wan Road. Aberdeen, Hong Kong,

Dear Mr. Leslie Chan,

Re: Your donation to Operation Santa Claus 2015

On behalf of Operation Santa Claus, we would like to offer our sincere gratitude to Aberdeen Boat Club for supporting the Operation Santa Claus 2015 campaign, which raised a new record total of HK\$21,302,162 for 22 beneficiary charities!

Thank you for all the fundraising efforts that you and your colleagues put in during last Christmas. Your contribution of HK\$15485.4 is incredibly important to us as these donations enable our beneficiaries to provide support, care, training, and equipment for the needy in our community.

We will ensure that your donation is used optimally and given directly to the pledged OSC projects. Furthermore, all projects will be carefully monitored to ensure they are successfully implemented with the most efficient use of proceeds. To find out more about the charitable projects, please visit our website http://osc.scmp.com.

Over the past 28 years, Operation Santa Claus has received over HK\$232 million in donations, which has enabled 214 Hong Kong-based charitable organisations to help the most vulnerable people in society.

We thank you sincerely for your generosity, and hope to count on your support again in 2016.

Yours Sincerely,

Hugh Chiverton Head of English Programme Service Radio Television Hong Kong

Michael Chu Director, Group Marketing & Events South China Morning Post